 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE 

Monday, April 12, 2010, Meeting


A Meeting of the Magma Flood Control District was held on Monday, April 12, 2010,

at the office of Vinson Dobson at 2715 South Alma School Road, Suite 1, Chandler, Arizona 

85286.  Meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a phone number

1-480-424-3438 was provided for individuals residing in the District and the public to appear 

telephonically for the meeting.


  Present at the meeting was Board President Vinson Dobson, and participating telephonically were Board Member, Le Smith, Board Member, Ty LeSueur, District General Manager, Kent Pace and Stephen Cooper, District Attorney.  


The first item of business was a waiver of introductions


The next item of business was approval of the minutes of October 26, 2009.  A motion 

was made by Le Smith to accept the minutes and it was seconded by Ty LeSueur.  Thereafter the 
minutes were approved.


The next item of business was a report by the General Manager on the Dam rehabilitation efforts.  General Manager Pace noted matters were on a “fast track” time frame with NRCS in order to attempt to meet the project readiness qualifications and obtain funding for the dam repair out of the current year NRCS budget.  A problem arose during the process when a revised probable maximum precipitation (PMP) report for the water shed area resulted in a 50% increase in precipitation.  Essentially, this required the District engineers to essentially redesign the needed repairs.  As a result of the revised PMP, the District will need to raise the dam approximately five and a half (5 1/2) feet.  It was also noted, that the District’s engineer (AMEC) has been putting in heroic efforts and recently completed a Draft of the Watershed Work Plan / Environmental Assessment (typically a six month process) in about six weeks.  The Draft Watershed Work Plan / Environmental Assessment estimates the dam repair cost is now in excess of $11,000,000.00 dollars (including final design).  NRCS has informed Mr. Pace that the District is not likely to get all of the needed funding from residual funds within the current year NRCS budget..  In the event the District receives a portion of the funds from the current year NRCS budget, the District will likely be in a priority position in the next year’s NRCS budget to receive the residual of the needed funding without delaying the current construction schedule (which has a start date in the 1st quarter of 2011).  

The next item of business was discussion of granting approval to the General Manager to enter in an amendment of the District’s existing agreement with AMEC to provide final design and services relating to the rehabilitation of the Magma Flood Retarding Structure (MFRS).  President Dobson noted that he had previously received an email from General Manager Pace that the contract adjustment would be in an amount of approximately $460,000.00 dollars.  General Manager Pace noted this must be approved in order to continue with the Final Design – a basic requirement to receive federal funding of the needed Dam repairs.  Mr. Pace also noted that AMEC cannot guaranty it can finish the design within the NRCS deadlines, but stated it would do everything within its ability to attempt to make this occur.  It was noted this matter had been previously discussed in Agenda item 3.  A motion was made by Le Smith granting the General Manager the authority to revise the District’s existing agreement with AMEC Earth & Environmental, Inc. to provide Final Design & other services relating to rehabilitation for the Magma Flood Retarding Structure (MFRS).  This motion was seconded by Ty LeSueur and was thereafter approved.


The next item of business was a discussion concerning the granting of approval to General Manager to negotiate an agreement with the Arizona State Land Department relating to securing real property rights for rehabilitation of the Magma Flood Retarding Structure.  General Manager Pace noted as a result of raising the dam by 5 ½ feet, there would be a larger flood pool which would encroach on State Land.  General Manager Pace stated, in his mind, securing the land rights from State Land Dept. was the biggest obstacle the MFCD faced in meeting the deadlines to get funding from NRCS for the dam repairs.  General Manager Pace outlined a possible land trade between the MFCD and State Land in which State Land would end up with the District’s excess lands which were not encumbered by the new flood pool in exchange for lands lying within the new flood and/or to explore other options with State Land Department.  Board Member LeSueur asked whether the process would require additional costs such as the utilization of consultants and legal counsel.  General Manager Pace pointed out that part of the expense in the proposal from AMEC (discussed & approved in the previous item above) included some consulting time associated with acquiring the needed land rights from State Land.  Additionally, the General Manager noted that he would consider the utilization of other professionals to negotiate an agreement, assuming an agreement in concept could be reached with the State Land Department.  General Manager Pace also noted that if an agreement could be reached, the final form of the agreement would be brought before the Board for discussion and approval.  Thereafter, a motion was made by Lee Smith to direct the General Manager to negotiate an agreement with State Land Department, concerning securing real property rights and the motion was seconded by Ty LeSueur and thereafter was approved.


General Manager Pace noted that the District’s annual budget is due in early July and that he was trying to get information from NRCS to determine how much of a funding match the District would need and how soon the funds would be needed for the dam rehabilitation process.


General Manager Pace also stated the District would begin preparing the 2010-2011 budget but he would like to wait as long as possible so that the final decision on the annual budget and tax levy could be made with the benefit of having all available information prior to the Pinal County Treasurer’s deadline (July 16, 2010).  

The next item of business was a report by Kent Pace concerning assessed valuation of real property within the District.  General Manager Pace noted that the net assessed valuation had dropped approximately 55% in the District, and that previously the net assessed valuation was approximately $106 million dollars and had now been reduced to $49.7 million dollars.  General Manager Pace noted that if the District’s tax levy was to remain the same, assuming a 55% reduction in valuations occurred evenly across all properties within the District, a property owner would pay the same dollar amount in taxes to the District as is did in the prior year; however, the District’s tax rate would almost double from that of the prior year.  

The next item of business was Board Member reports there were no Board Member

reports.


The next item of business was public comment, there were no public comments. 


The next item of business was other business that may come before the Board.  There 
was no other business to come before the Board.


The next item was adjourning of the meeting at 2:00 p.m. 


RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED this ____ day of April, 2010.








By:_________________________________









    STEPHEN R. COOPER

 







           District Attorney
